
 

 

 

 

STATEMENT 
 

To: All Media  

 

ATT: News Editors/ Transport Reporters 

 

FOR IMMEDIATE RELEASE  

 

12 July 2023 

 

Temporary closure of Maponya Licensing Centre 

 

The Maponya Mall licensing centre in Soweto will be closed on 

Wednesday and Thursday, 12 and 13 July respectively, due to 

expected unavailability of water on both days. 

 

Rand Water is conducting its planned maintenance work that resumed 

on Tuesday, 11 July and will end on Friday, 14 July 2023. 

 

The utility said the maintenance project forms part of Rand Water’s 

maintenance strategy that focuses on proactive refurbishment and 

upgrading of its infrastructure to ensure future sustainability. 

 

During the shutdown, all direct feeds from Rand Water will be affected, 

impacting the Roodepoort, Central and Soweto areas. 

 

The centre is expected to resume its services Friday, 14 July 2023. 

 

The Department of Roads and Transport would like to apologise for the 

inconvenience caused. 

 

ENDS!!! 

 

Issued by the Gauteng Department of Roads and Transport. 

 

For more information, please contact Head of Communications Ms 

Melitah Madiba on 073 644 9935 or MEC's Spokesperson Mr Lesiba 

Mpya on 078 450 9841. Email: PressOffice.gpdrt.gov.za 
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